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By the Authority of  

The Trust Company of the Marshall Islands, Inc. 

Marshall Islands Maritime and Corporate Administrators, Inc. 

 

REPUBLIC OF THE MARSHALL ISLANDS 

MARITIME ADMINISTRATOR 

TECHNICAL DEPARTMENT 

 
EMAIL: technical@register-iri.com   WEBSITE: www.register-iri.com 

20 December 2021 

 

Ms. Elizabeth Jackson, Founder 

LJ Yacht & Commercial Services 

Belford NE70 7PF 

United Kingdom 

 

Subject:  Use of LJ eLogbooks software version 0.97.x onboard Republic of the Marshall Islands (RMI) flagged 

vessels 

 

The RMI Maritime Administrator (the “Administrator”) has reviewed the above noted MARPOL electronic record 

book system against the requirements and guidance for the use of electronic record books on board RMI flagged 

vessels.  Based on this review, the Administrator has determined that, provided the requirements outlined in Marine 

Notice 7-041-5, Electronic Record Books and Logbook Systems, are met, this system may be used to fulfill the 

requirements in section 7.41.2 of the RMI Maritime Regulations to maintain the following Record Books: 

 

- Oil Record Book Part I (Machinery Space Operations) (MARPOL Annex I, Reg. 17.1) 

- Garbage Record Book, Part I and II (MARPOL Annex V, Reg. 10.3) 

- Record of Tier and On/Off Status of Marine Diesel Engines (MARPOL Annex VI, Reg. 13.5.3) 

- Record of Fuel Oil Change Over (MARPOL Annex VI, Reg. 14.6) 

- Record of Engine Parameters (NOx Technical Code, Paragraph 6.2.2.7) 

 

This authorization of remains valid for three (3) years and for subsequent software versions provided no major changes 

have been made.  The Administrator is to be notified of any major changes which may require a subsequent review.  

Owners or operators of RMI flagged vessels intending to install the system on their vessels remain responsible for 

ensuring compliance with the requirements of Marine Notice 7-041-5. 

 

Any questions concerning verification of this authorization may be addressed to the Administrator via the above email 

address. 

 

Regards, 

 

 
David Wamsley 

Deputy Commissioner of Maritime Affairs 

Republic of the Marshall Islands 


